June 4, 2009 MAC Meeting
Al opened the meeting.
Introduction of Officers

Tom Falvey, Director of the Science and Outreach at the State Museum, and Adrienne Huffman, Executive Director of the Museum Foundation, spoke to the club about the Observatory, Planetarium, and Theater (OPT) project.  The project is proposed to consist of a 2,500 square foot observatory, a 55-foot planetarium dome upon which images from the onsite telescope can be projected, as well as a theater. 
Tom and Adrienne came to the club to request help in raising funds to complete the OPT project. The foundation needs pledges totally approximately $1.25 million before the end of the month. 

The club will take this information under advisement.

Treasurer Report 

Mary reported that the club had $1,063.35.

Observing Report

Paul noted that there was an outreach activity last Saturday night at Poinsett State Park. It was a great night which included a spectacular pass by the International Space Station.
Al discussed the order form for MAC wear clothing. Orders are due by June 15th.

Mini-Program
Hap demonstrated a Bahtinov Mask, which is used for obtaining precise focus of telescopes. These masks are easy to make and very accurate in helping focus. The mask fits over the front of the telescope tube. Details on the construction of these masks can be found at two web sites, including www.spike-a.com and www.focus-mask.com. 

Summer AstroPhoto Contest

The Summer AstroPhoto contest was held. And the winners are…..
Novice – Stewart Grinton, Star Trails

Projected Tripod – Stewart Grinton, Lots to See

Projected Guided – Martin Bowers, Moon

Animation – Brian Peterson, Ceres Motion Over 30 Minutes

Open Projected – Brian Peterson, NGC 3718 and 3729 and Hickson 56

Novice – Brandon Wiggons, Christmas Tree Cluster

Open – Brian Peterson, M63 – The Sunflower Galaxy

Tripod – Charles Hite, Trio Over Lake Murray – Moon, Venus, and Jupiter

Al presented a program on the GALEX mission – Galaxy Evolution Explorer. 
The meeting was adjourned around 9:40 pm. 

The meeting concluded at 9:00 pm. 

